State of Tennessee DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

MR. KEN A. MCMILLEN Location Manager

\_

2300 NORTH WRIGHT ROAD

-

**ALCOA, TN 37701** 



## State of Tennessee **DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES**

William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

June 4, 2015

Mr. Ken A. McMillen

-

e-copy: Ken.McMillen@alcoa.com

2300 North Wright Road

Alcoa, TN 37701

Subject: Annual Maintenance Fee

NPDES Construction General Permit Tracking No. TNR134371

Alcoa, Inc. - North Plant

Alcoa, Blount County, Tennessee

Dear Mr. McMillen:

According to Tennessee's permit fee Rules 0400-40-11, annual maintenance fees apply to Construction General Permit (CGP) coverages that are effective for more than one year. This correspondence is a courtesy notification that the anniversary of your CGP coverage is nearly here and you will receive an annual maintenance fee if the permitted activities will continue after that date. This permit's coverage became effective on July 18, 2014.

Activities that have completed within a year must satisfactorily terminate the related CGP coverage, or the coverage will be considered active and an annual maintenance fee invoice will be issued. If your construction activity meets the requirements for termination identified in Section 8 of the current CGP, please submit a completed notice of termination (NOT) form prior to your anniversary date. The NOT form can be obtained on the division's website at: http://www.tn.gov/environment/permits/conststrm.shtml.

Notifications such as this are sent to the last valid contact and address we have on record for a specific coverage, typically from the Notice of Intent (NOI), unless the contact and address have been subsequently updated. Annual fee invoices will be sent to the individual the division has listed as the person responsible for the project at the time the invoice is generated.

If you have questions, please contact your local Environmental Field Office at (865) 594-6035.

Sincerely, Division of Water Resources